
MEETINGS CALENDAR

The NIH Bioengineering Consortium (BECON) will host
its 1999 symposium. “Visualizing the Future of Biology

and Medicine,” on June 25–26 at the Natcher Conference
Center on the NIH campus in Bethesda. Speakers, panels,
discussions, poster presentations, and exhibits will provide
a forum for multidisciplinary exploration of challenges, op-
portunities, and accomplishments in the application of bio-
imaging advances in disease detection, diagnosis, and ther-
apy. For registration and further meeting information, visit the
BECON symposium Web site: htpp://www.nih.gov/grants/
becon/meeting99/index.htm.

The XIX International Conference on Magnetic Resonance
in Biological Systems will be held August 20–25, 2000,

in Florence, Italy. For further information, please contact
Chairperson, Professor Ivano Bentini, Florence, Italy, or Ex-
ecutive Manager, Professor Lucia Banci, Department of Chem-
istry, University of Florence, Via G. Capponi 7, I-50121 Flo-
rence, Italy. Telephone: 39 055 2757600. Fax: 39 055
2757555. E-mail: icmrbs@lrm.fi.cnr.it. URL: http://www.lrm.
fi.cnr.it//icmrbs.html.

The “Applications of NMR to Complex Systems” Sym-
posium will be held August 22–26, 1999 at the 218th

American Chemical Society Meeting in New Orleans, Lou-

isiana. There will be five sessions which will focus on
respectively polymers, glasses, catalysts, geochemistry, and
fossil fuels. The deadline for abstracts is March 15, 1999.
For further information, please contact Dr. Robert E.
Botto, Symposium Chair, Chemistry Division, Argonne Na-
tional Laboratory, 9700 South Cass Avenue, Argonne, IL
60439. Phone: (630)252-3524. Fax: (630)252-9288. E-mail:
robert_botto@qmgate.anl.gov.

The First and Last International Specialized Solid-
State-NMR-Colloquium on Single Crystals will be

held Friday, September 10, 1999, on the occasion of the
retirement of Professor Ulrich Haeberlen. The program
will comprise three invited lectures on Friday afternoon. We
are very pleased that this will also give us a welcome
opportunity to celebrate Professor Karl-H. Hausser’s
80th birthday. It is still in the planning stages and participa-
tion is welcome. Please confirm participation by April 15,
1999 to H. Zimmermann. MPI fu¨r med. Forschung, Jahnstr.
29, 69120 Heidelberg. Fax: 06 221 486351. E-mail:
herzi@otto.mpimf-heidelberg.mpg.de. A second notice
which will also include details on accommodation possibil-
ities will be mailed to those who will participate by the
middle of May 1999.
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